Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
September 27, 2012
*Regular business was suspended in order to hear a presentation from Nick Gugliotti and Armand Fortier concerning the present status of the website and the future direction of the website.  They submitted a proposal to the CBFN in regards to the building and maintenance of the new CBFN website and hosting company.  This was addressed under new business.
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order on September 27, 2012 at approximately 8:00 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent:  Bass Busters and Housatonic Valley Bassmasters.
Correspondence:  
· A thank you note was received from Adam Swirzewski, thanking the CBFN for his opportunity at the recent Northeast Divisional tournament.  This was the first time the CBFN has received a letter of this kind.  It was very thoughtful and well written.

· A thank you card was also received from Olivia Rustic, thanking the CBFN for her recent scholarship award.  She was the recipient of the 2nd place award and her father is Dean Rustic of the Mohawk Valley Basscasters.

Announcements: 
· The CBFN has received the 2nd half of the sponsor monies from the Triton Alliance.

A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:   Marc Levesque.
Conservation Report:  Dave Santos:
· Dave is currently working on setting up a meeting with UCONN to finalize arrangements regarding the Robert S. Malloy scholarship award.
Boating Advisory:  None. 
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon:
· 65 boater and 11 non-boater applications were received for the CBFN Two Day State Championship.
· Classic applications have been coming in, so far there are 30 boater apps and 21 non-boater apps.
· NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson: 
· The 3rd Quarter Pure Fishing Discount Purchase Program for your members will open on October 1st.  We have included almost the entire Pure Fishing portfolio at a discount of 25% of MSRP.  Each member is allowed to purchase up to a total of 4 items during this quarter and the purchase window is September 15th – October 31st.  

· Each of you and your members are a key element in gaining awareness and education on our brands and products and we are proud to support you with our discount purchase program.  

· This program is not designed to circumvent any retailers and we strongly encourage your members to support them with any  additional purchases.  

· Here are the instructions for placing orders:

· Click the link below.

· https://www.shakespeare-fishing.com/tackle_shack/
· Enter your complete email address as your username (this is how we will contact you regarding your order)

· Enter this password:  TackleShack@2012

· Simms Fishing Products- Simms Fishing Products has an offer for all CBFN members. The offer is posted on the forum part of the CBFN website. These items are being offered at a significant discount.

Orders should be made by Clubs only (not individual members), cash only, and must be turned in to Sylvia Morris at the September 20th Federation meeting. Please have everything written up as one order per Club. There are four items available at a discount, they are listed below. You can view these items on the Simms website(www.simmsfishing.com). 
1) Windstopper® Softshell Jacket: When cold days sink their teeth into your favorite fishing haunts, the Windstopper® Softshell Jacket packs heat. This versatile performer is a windproof, water-resistant, moisture-wicking machine. WINDSTOPPER® Softshell fabric offers total windproofness and maximum breathability, the New Raglan sleeve improves fit and range of motion. Additional features include low-profile zippered chest and hand warmer packets, an adjustable collar and audio cord system. Sizes Small to XX Large. Color: Dark Elkhorn Retail Price: $199.95 Your Price:$124.00
2) Ebbtide Shirt: This lightweight, quick-drying shirt is the perfect technical fishing shirt and is handsomely crafted out of lightweight polyester rip stop. With a UPF rating of 50, this garment is recommended by the Skin Cancer Foundation. Sizes Small to XX Large. Colors: Dark Khaki and Grey Retail Price:$59.95 Your Price: $37.00
3) Simms Polo: Simms’ classic Polo is a style staple updated with COR3 UV-fighting technology. This handsome shirt, made of a soft polyester cotton pique, has a rib knit collar and off shoulder seams for added comfort. Sizes Small to XX Large. Color: Simms Orange Retail Price:$59.95 Your Price: $37.00 
4) 6-Panel Washed Twill Cap: A great-looking cotton Simms ball cap. A black underbill stops reflected light making fish easier to spot while an inner-wicking, quick dry mesh sweatband keeps moisture from dripping into your eyes even on sweltering days. One size fits. Color: Simms Camo Retail Price:$22.95 Your Price: $11.50

· Cabela’s “Wanna Go Fishing for Millions is over. 2 Brown Trout were caught in Mashapaug Lake/ 1 Largemouth from Batterson Pond/ 1 Brown Trout from Coventry Lake/ 1 Brown Trout from Highland Lake

· Mid State Batteries- Please consider them for your battery needs.

· La Quinta- La Quinta has a special rate for fishermen of $84 with a breakfast.

· Microtel- Microtel has a fisherman’s rate of $69.

· Best Western- Best Western has a fisherman’s rate of $79.

· The Newberry Inn- The Newberry Inn has a fisherman’s rate of $79.

· Castle Baits- Castle Baits new products can be seen on their website www.castlebaits.com
· Reynolds’ Garage & Marine, Inc.-Reynold’s has a new program that will double your Reynolds’ Ranger Cup Money or Skeeter Real Money. If you have purchased a new Ranger or Skeeter from Reynolds’ Garage & Marine you are eligible. Win a sanctioned C.B.F.N. tournament and Reynolds’ will double the Reynolds’ Ranger Cup or Skeeter Real Money

· Candlewood Oct 6 & 7

2012 C.B.F.N. Angler Division Rewards Program (Sponsored by Reynolds’ Garage and Marine)

Reynolds’ Garage and Marine will sponsor the Angler Incentive Program during the 2012 Tournament Trail. Additionally, Reynolds’ has offered to double the incentive for all of their customers who have purchased a new boat. Anglers who are paired with the top three finishing Co-Anglers in each of the four tournament trail events will be rewarded as follows: 

• The Angler who is paired with the first place finishing Co-Angler will receive $75.00. ($150.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser) 

• The Angler who is paired with the second place finishing Co-Angler will receive $50.00. ($100.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser) 

• The Angler who is paired with the third place finishing Co-Angler will receive $25.00. ($50.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser)

· US Reel-
The new phone number and address for US Reel is: 866 -229-(REEL) ------ 866 -229-7335
PO Box 577
Kendallville, Indiana 46755

· Dig-In Shallow Water Anchor- ALL CBFN members can receive a 5% discount at their website (www.diginanchor.com). Use the promo code CBFN2012, to get the discount, when ordering online.

· Boat U.S.- Boat U.S. has given us 7 free memberships to be used at our tournaments and our banquet. 

· All Terrain Tackle- All Terrain Tackle’s products can be seen on their website. (www.allterraintackle.com) 

· Kistler Rods-Kistler Rods will be giving us 6 rods for the banquet. The Kistler website has weekly and daily specials: (www.kistlerrods.com)

· tungstenweights.com-All CBFN members can receive a 20% discount on all tungsten weights and products in the on-line store (www.tungstenweights.com). The discount code to enter is "CTBASS".
· Keitech-Keitech has given us baits to be distributed at our tournaments and the banquet. 

· Cabin Creek- Cabin Creek has given us baits to be distributed at our tournaments and the banquet.

· Berkley- Berkley program is not available at this time. We will post on the forum when it is ready for use.

· Carhartt- TheCarhartt Retail Store, in New England, located at Legacy Place, in Dedham, MA has a discount for CBFN members when they shop in the store.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   None.
Robert S. Malloy Scholarship Committee: Dave Santos:

· Dave announced that he will soon be meeting with a representative from UCONN to discuss the upcoming scholarship awards.  There will two this year since none was handed out last year.
Banquet Committee:  Sylvia Morris:
· Sylvia Morris is accepting reservations for the upcoming banquet.  Please RSVP by 10/29.
· If you or anyone you know has items to contribute to the raffle table at the banquet, please contact Sylvia Morris.

· It has been confirmed that Jason Quinn will be our guest speaker.
Membership Committee:  Paul Dingee:
· The membership booth will be a large part of the upcoming winter shows since there will be no more raffle table.  Paul will be looking for volunteers to help man the table and he is open to any new ideas you may have on how to attract new members.

· There will also be a membership booth set up at the upcoming Hunting/Fishing appreciation day coming up in September on the 22nd in Burlington.  If you are interested in volunteering, contact either Paul or Sylvia.

Raffle Committee:    None.
Website Committee: None.
Audit Committee:   None.
Youth Report:  Terry Baksay:

· Terry said the kids had a great year this season.

· The two kids representing CT at the divisiionals had a good time and all went well.

· The first youth tournament for 2013 will be held this October 20th in order to have enough events to qualify the kids for next years divisional.

· Terry thanked Ron and Travis Frisk all their help this past season.

· The annual youth live bait tournament will be Nov. 11th on Candlewood.

· The youth roster is full for next year and Terry will be needing boat captains for all his tournaments.  Contact Terry if you can volunteer.

· Simax rods, one of Terry’s sponsors will be donating rods to all of the youth members next season.

· Terry passed out applications for a tournament the youth are sponsoring on Candlewood Lake this November 18th.  This is a charity tournament benefiting the families of Wilbur Cross School in Bridgeport.
· Terry has also said that the youth members will be volunteering at the upcoming winter shows.
Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris:

· CT finished 2nd at the recent divisional tournament in Massachusetts on the Charles/Mystic Rivers.
· Mickey Soler finished top among CBFN competitors at the recent divisional and will represent CT at the upcoming  Federation Nation Nationals on Wheeler Lake.  Mickey attended the September CBFN meeting and gave a brief assessment of his experiences at the Divisionals.
· CT has 5 wins and 5 2nd place finishes over the last 10 years of divisional competition.  Sylvia Morris was informed that we are the only state to accomplish such a thing.
· Next year’s Divisional tournament will be on Lake Sebago in Maine.  9/16-9/20
Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given
Old Business
· Excused absences:  Candlewood Bassmasters, Northeast Bass Club, Tobacco Vallery Bass Anglers, and CT Yankee Bassmasters.
· Paul Dingee has volunteered to be the Tournament Director for 2013.One vote was cast by the Secretary for Paul.   Now that Paul will be Tournament Director, he will be vacating his position as Membership Chairperson.  The CBFN will be looking for someone new to step up and take over that position.
· Joe Kowalski and Todd Munn of Gaylord Hospital have set May 7th 2013 as the first date for the Wounded Warriors Tournament on Candlewood Lake out of Danbury Town Park.  La Quinta hotels will be working with Gaylord Hospital and the Vets to provide accommodations during this event.  Joe and Todd are still working on setting a date for the 2nd event, probably in September.
· With officer elections coming up, a nominating committee was asked for and Morrie Ahern, Racheal Rose, and Terry Baksay all volunteered.  If you would like to nominate anyone for one of the officer positions, pleas contact one of them before the November meeting.  Morrie Ahern – (860)508-2201, Racheal Rose – (860)212-5598, and Terry Baksay – (203)209-1686.
· If any member purchases or purchased a new Triton boat recently, please contact Sylvia Morris.  There is an incentive available to the CBFN.
· Sylvia Morris will be at the Nationals during the next CBFN monthly meeting, Bob Nelson will be running the meeting.
· Forms for submitting Chapter Award nominations have been handed out.  Contact Jon Puhalski with any questions.
· Rosters and Dues are due at the November Meeting.  Please make sure to get them in on time.  Also, don’t forget to update and pay your B.A.S.S. national dues as well.
New Business

· The bylaw change committee has submitted bylaw change proposals which will be handed out at the October meeting so that they can be brought back to your clubs for discussion.

· The CBFN has hired Ken Ingham as security guard to watch over the weigh in site during the Two Day.

· A motion was made and passed to purchase two hotel rooms for essential tournament committee members during the two day.

· The “Lowrance book” has been completed and is ready to go to the Nationals for review.  Lee Housley did an outstanding job putting the book together and she really out did herself this year.  If you see Lee around, please thank her.

· A motion was made and passed to reimburse Sylvia Morris up to $500 for travel expenses incurred while going to Maine to procure accommodations for the State Team in 2013.

· A motion was made and passed to reimburse Mickey Soler for travel expenses incurred while practicing in Alabama for the upcoming Nationals.

· A motion was made and passed to allow Terry Baksay to purchase sweatshirts for the youth member out of the youth account.

· A motion was made and passed to accept “option 1” regarding Nick Gugliotti’s proposal to build and maintain the CBFN website.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:00 p.m.

Next Meeting: October 25, 2012
Respectfully Submitted, 
Carl Pedersen, CBFN Secretary.
